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COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic at Dulles Town Center to Close Permanently 
February 26 
 

As demand for COVID-19 vaccine in Loudoun County continues to decrease and while 
COVID-19 vaccine is widely available from providers throughout the community, Loudoun County 
is permanently closing its mass vaccination clinic at Dulles Town Center, 21090 Dulles Town 
Circle, Sterling, effective at 4:00 p.m., Saturday, February 26, 2022. Loudoun County is currently 
planning to open a smaller vaccination site when the current location closes; details will be 
announced in the coming weeks. 

 
 The county will continue to provide first and second doses of COVID-19 vaccine, as well as 
boosters, through the regularly scheduled hours on Saturday, February 26; however, individuals 
who receive their first dose within 21 days (Pfizer) or 28 days (Moderna) of the clinic’s closure 
must receive their second dose from another COVID-19 vaccine provider.  
 
Second Doses of Vaccine 
 

• Pfizer 
o People who receive their first dose of Pfizer vaccine on or before February 5, 

may receive their second dose by the time the clinic closes on February 26. 
o People who receive their first dose of Pfizer vaccine between February 8 and 

February 26 must receive their second dose at a location other than the Dulles 
Town Center clinic. Loudoun County will provide information to these 
individuals on where to receive their second dose. 

• Moderna 
o People who received their first dose of the Moderna vaccine on or before January 

29 may receive their second dose by the time the clinic closes on February 26. 
o People who receive their first dose of the Moderna vaccine between February 1 

and February 26 must receive their second dose at a location other than the 
Dulles Town Center clinic. Loudoun County will provide information to these 
individuals on where to receive their second dose. 

 
Hours of Operation through February 26, 2022 
 

The Dulles Town Center COVID-19 vaccination clinic will continue to be open three days 
per week through Saturday, February 26, 2022: 

 
• Tuesdays: 1:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
• Fridays: 9:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
• Saturdays: 9:30 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
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Walk-in vaccinations are available on a first-come, first-served basis during the COVID-19 
vaccination clinic’s scheduled hours of operation.  

 
Appointments for COVID-19 vaccine are also still available. Visit the county’s website at 

loudoun.gov/covid19vaccine to schedule your vaccination appointment. Anyone who does not have 
access to the internet may call the COVID-19 Information Line at 703-737-8300 to schedule an 
appointment.    
 
Other Places to Get a COVID-19 Vaccine 

 
Vaccines are also available from many other providers in the community, such as local 

pharmacies. To find a COVID-19 vaccine provider near you, visit vaccines.gov. 
 
More Information 
 

Anyone with questions about receiving a COVID-19 vaccine may call the Loudoun County 
Health Department’s information line Monday – Friday, 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., at 703-737-8300; or 
send an email anytime to health@loudoun.gov. 
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